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The Castle Mead and Stoke Golding Action Group

Minutes  for Tuesday 6 January 2015
Present: Trevor Allcoat; Alison Ellis; Anne Fullagar; Jennifer Michie; Kirsten Milner; Judith Montgomery; Brian Packer; Ray Pettitt; Pat Pirie; 
1 Apologies:  Bernard Arnold; Daphne and Rodney Brown; Michael Cox; Ray Dockrell; Pat Ley; Julia Patterson; Ann Swan; John Tansey; Karen Wareham.
2 Minutes of the last meeting were accepted. At the last meeting of CASAG Ray had asked for a list of all the services already commissioned in order to discuss the Hinckley Community Healthcare Review which is under way. Pat Pirie provided a list of Outpatient clinics, Theatre provision and Diagnostic Services with the proviso that there is a question mark over continuing surgery provision. A federation of local GPs has been formed to enable them to bid for local services in order to keep both work and funding within the local area.
3 Friends and Family Test results

The online survey had just 21 responses during December. The negative comments were mostly about the lack of appointments. Dr Glastonbury is covering some of Dr Patterson’s work whilst she is on maternity leave.

4 Patient Experience Surveys

The objective of patient experience surveys is to gain patients’ views and experience to assist in the improvement and development of the service offered by the Practice and to ensure that patients are informed, safe, respected and able to maintain their dignity. There was a 90% response to the Warfarin Monitoring survey which was sent out to patients who had used the enhanced services over the previous 3 months. 100% of patients were happy with the service. 

Other surveys will be sent out to patients during the course of the year.

5 Health Promotion

It was proposed last year that CASAG help with Health promotion but unfortunately because of problems beyond our control that has not progressed far yet. It was suggested that we pick a couple of topics on the Health Promotion calendar and get help from CASAG to promote for one day in reception during that Health Promotion day or Week day. 
There is to be a health promotion bus coming 14-20 January to promote a package of health promotion things. It will be parked at Morrisons.

6 Plan of action for the coming year

· Frequency of meetings – bi monthly CASAG meetings were preferred.

· Revamp the photo of CASAG members, Alison will bring a camera to the next meeting and take new  photos. 

· It was noted that Burbage surgery features in the centrefold of the Rock advertising booklet which is widely distributed but found that there is a fee to do this. 
· We will look at health promotions planned for further dates in the year. 

· Produce the next newsletter, two articles already collected. 

· PPG (Patient Participation Group)  Awareness Week is most likely to be in the first week in June and will probably take place at Woodlands from Monday to Friday and Saturday as well if possible. 

7 Suggestion boxes 
Stoke Golding - Bernard nothing
Castle Mead  - Brian:-

· The new seating layout in the waiting area makes it difficult to manoeuver a push chair over to the toy corner. Alison will investigate. 
· A complaint about having to wait 15 minutes for an appointment. 
· The background music in the waiting area was appreciated. 
· Someone was disgusted by the number of non-attenders who failed to turn up when there were other people who were unable to get appointments to see their GPs.
8 Any other business

The practice has been looking at different ways of dealing with patients in emergencies. It is proposed that they should employ an emergency care practitioner nurse who could triage the patients and decide whether or not they needed to be seen by a GP. This would probably be offered daily between 8.30am and 12.30pm and may also include Monday afternoons which are also busy. An emergency care practitioner would be able to write prescriptions and offer treatment for minor illnesses and this service would be offered at CMMC but probably not Stoke Golding. CASAG group members were happy with this proposal.
It has been noted that a number of Stoke Golding mothers and children are not registered at the Stoke Golding Surgery because of what is perceived as the inaccessible appointment system operating there. Alison will discuss this with the partners.

NHS England is introducing a new scheme for patients to register outside their own domiciled area but within their work area. The scheme is voluntary and the practice feels that as there list size is growing too large already they do not have the capacity to offer this scheme.
9 Next meeting

6.15pm 3rd March 2015 at CMMC
CASAG








